
Welcome 

to the  

Bunny Bulletin 
  

 

The Bunny Bulletin is the Bunny Village monthly magazine.  It was founded in September 1998 and is 

distributed free of charge to every household and business in the Parish of Bunny. 

 

 It is produced by a team of volunteers and is funded by Bunny Parish Council and advertising. 

 

 The Editorial Committee is conscious that the population of Bunny is constantly changing and  is 

aware that the sense of community that many of us value is in danger of being lost.  By promoting vil-

lage activities and events, raising issues that affect the life of the village, giving a voice to Bunny resi-

dents and supporting local businesses and trades-people, we hope to foster a sense of belonging in  

those who live in our village.  

      

Bunny Bulletin Committee 
  

 Editor:     Kate Hunt 

Treasurer: & Diary Editor:               Heather Paul  

 Invoicing and Minutes :             Chris Brown  

  

 

Subscribing to the Bunny Bulletin 

 

If you are not a Bunny resident but would like to 

receive a copy then you may like to take out an 

annual subscription. 

 

Perhaps you would like to arrange a sub-

scription for a friend or relative with Bunny 

connections? 

 

 The Subscription is currently £8 per annum 

plus postage and packing. 

 

Initial inquiries should be made by letter, includ-

ing a stamped addressed envelope, to Mrs. 

Heather Paul, 148, Loughborough Road, Bunny, 

Nottingham, NG11 6QS. 

  

  

Writing to or Advertising in the Bulletin 

 

Send your copy to:    

 

editor@bunny152.plus.com  

 

Advertising - Please mark your emails ”BB adver-

tising” and include your trading name. 
 

We reserve the right to refuse copy or advertising 

material and to edit material as considered appro-

priate.                    

 

Each Month our Web Page will give you a Taste of the Content 

of the Bunny Bulletin by including the Editorial 

and Information on the Village Events for the Month. 



 

 

 

EDITORIAL 

 

April 2014 

 

 

 

 

At the time of writing, spring appears to have finally sprung and, like many of you, I 

have been trying to fit several months worth of gardening into a couple of weeks.  

Needless to say, this has taken its toll on almost every bit of my body.  However, a 

visit to Gillian Higgins on Main Street (see inside back cover) for a spot of remedial 

massage has given me a new lease of life and I am ready to get stuck in again. 

 

Our front cover gives a hint that there could be lots of photos of little lambs as a re-

sult of Penny Wakefield’s farm visit this month.. Look out for and extended feature on 

pages 18-20. 

  

Our thanks to both British Gypsum and Johnsons Aggregates. Gypsum, for the work 

done on the mine road -see page 17 for an item by Lorna Pilbin and John Austin 

(Environment and Mine Managers respectively), and Johnsons for  dealing with the of-

fensive fuel-type odour that came from their site on Bunny Hill - see page 14,  

 

On pages 25 and 27 there is information about impending road closures in Rudding-

ton, and the extended opening times for Ruddington Post Office. 

 

Tickets for Sounds Like Swing are selling well so please don’t delay in booking your 

place - it makes life for the organisers of events so much less stressful when places 

are filled well in advance.  

 

In a similar vein, the Bunny Community Choir has 17 recruits at present, but needs 

more, so do go to page 21to find out the latest.  Please note that the original April 

3rd date has been changed to April 17th (a bit of a misunderstanding between me 

and choir leader Jane Anderson).  Come and see what it is all about, but do let me 

know in advance that you are coming.  

 

Those of you who attend  Keywoth Arts Association events, will be saddened to learn 

that, at the AGM in March, with no nominations for a new committee, it was decided 

that Keyworth Arts Association be wound up at the end of the current season (July). It 

seems that people are happy to turn up but not to do any work.   

. 

 

 

Kate 

editor@bunny152.plus.com 

 

 

 



Bunny Church Fabric Fundraisers 

Invite you to join us for 

An Evening of Live Music and Dancing 

of the 40s, 50s, and 60s 

from 
  
  

 

  

 

 

So why not dig out your dancing shoes  

(no stiletto heels please) and come along? 

All tickets strictly in advance, either book a table 

for a party of up to 4, 6 or 8 people (or take pot luck!) 

  

In order to book, ring 9847090 

Or call in at any Chat in Church or 

Church Open Mornings on 29 March & 26 April 

  

Cheques payable to Bunny Church Fabric Fundraisers.  

  

  

 
 

Tickets 
£8 

(includes 
nibbles) 

  
Bring your 
favourite  

Tipple 
(and a 
glass)! 

 

Bunny 

Church  

 

Saturday 

10 May  

  

7.00p.m. 
 

 

BOOK YOUR TICKETS 

NOW! 



BUNNY AND BRADMORE 

WOMENõS INSTITUTE 
 

Monday 17 March at Bradmore 

Hall 

 

This evening was 

run by the mem-

bers.  Jenny and 

Chris ran a “Bring 

and Buy” and Jean and several 

other members had bought games 

from their childhood, which were 

very entertaining. 

 

Monday April 14 

at Bunny Village Hall at 7.30pm 
 

John Whitfield  

is to speak on 

Nottingham's 

Famous Edwardians 
 

Visitors Welcome 

 

Following the AGM ,the meeting heard a very 
entertaining talk, from Lynne Tann- Watson, on 
the uses of weeds and in particular the medici-
nal properties of some well known ones. 
 

Wednesday April 9th . At 7.30 pm in 

the Village Hall. 
 

Mike Davey 

makes a welcome return to talk about  

Vegetables for all Seasons 

(including tips for showing) . 

 
All welcome, particularly those wishing to join. 

 

Membership £15 

or £3 on the night if you want to try it out.  

 

 

BUNNY OLD WOOD OPEN DAY 

 

Sunday April 27th 2014  

10.30-4.30 
 

* Guided walks at 11am and 2pm 

* Children's activities 

* Learn more about wildlife 

* Join the Notts. Wildlife Trust 

 

Entrance is free of charge 
 

 

The Benefice of Keyworth, 
Stanton & Bunny with Bradmore  

 

4 Seasons Festival 
www.fourseasonsfestival.blogspot.com  
 
Spring sees our first event of 2014 the 

Aurora Saxophone Octet Concert  

St Mary Magdaleneõs, Keyworth 

on Saturday 10th May at 7.30pm. 

 
At £8, the ticket includes interval refresh-
ments of wine, hot drinks and nibbles. Look 
out for the charity óChristian Aidô raffle. 
 
Concert Tickets (available from 17th 
March) at Keyworth Library, St Mary Mag-
dalene Church or Sue on 937 4362 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=NpuU3sb_ZeIAWM&tbnid=F1-dkSlLjRkvnM:&ved=0CAYQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Finsideabritishmumskitchen.blogspot.com%2F2011%2F04%2Froast-chicken-english-cottages-and.html&
http://www.fourseasonsfestival.blogspot.com


St Mary the Virgin, Bunny with Bradmore  
 

Join us for  
Coffee and Biscuits  

on  

Saturday  26th April  
from 10.30 a.m. ð 12 .30 p.m.  
 
If you havenôt yet had a look inside our 
church, this is a  chance to do so, learn 
something of its history and enjoy cof-
fee, biscuits and local chat in the proc-
ess! 

 
Jan will have her Jamboree Jams 

and other preserves, 
and Christopher his  bargain sec-

ond-hand books for sale. 
Tickets for Sounds Like Swing will 

also be available.  
Everyone Welcome!  

 

St Mary the Virgin,  

Bunny with Bradmore  
 

Alternate  Wednesdays,  

April 9th and 23rd  

2.30.p.m. -  4.30p.m.  
 

Drop in and have a chat  

With your friends and neighbours,  

a cup of tea or coffee,  

and home-made cake and biscuits.  
 

This is also and excellent opportunity 

to stock up on  

Jamboree Jams and Bunny Honey,  

and buy your tickets for  

Sounds Like Swing!! 

All ages welcome 

from new -born to 

nineties and anyone 

in-between  

(including well -

behaved dogs!), 



 

 

 

 
Rector:           Revd Jim Wellington      Tel: 0115 9372017 
Associate Priests:        Revd Margaret Oldroyd   Tel: 0115 9376344 
Churchwardens:   Mrs Heather Paul    Tel: 0115 9845172 
Reader:          Mr Geoff Walker    Tel: 0115 9213783 

 

 

 

Services for April  
 

Sunday 6th - Next before lent  
10.00a.m Family Service - Geoff Walker 

 
Sunday 13th -  Palm Sunday  

9.00a.m. Holy Communion (Bradmore)  
6.00p.m.- Evensong - Geoff Walker 

 
Monday 14th - Monday of Holy Week  

Holy Communion - 7.30p.m. 
 

Friday 18th - Good Friday  
10.30a.m. - Quiet Hour - Richard Clothier 

 
Sunday 20th - Easter Day  

6.00p.m.  -   Parish Communion -   
 

Sunday 27th - Easter 2  
6.00p.m - Holy Communion -  

 

 

A Very Warm Welcome is Extended to Everyone 
 

 

St Mary the Virgin  

 Parish Church  

 Bunny with Bradmore  


